
August 11, 2019 l 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

3535 72nd Street East 
Inver Grove Heights, MN 55076 
Phone: 651-455-6624 
Fax: 651-455-8984 
www.churchofstpatrick.com 

Mission Statement 
Saint Patrick's Church welcomes all into 

our community of Catholic faith and 
worship. We celebrate the Word of God, 
proclaim His Word by our daily actions, 

foster hope, and commit to justice in 
service to others. 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses 
Saturday 5:00 PM  
Sunday 8:00 AM and 10:30 AM 

Weekday Masses & Services 
See inside of the bulletin 
Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 
Offered the first Tuesday of each month at 
the Tuesday 6:30 PM Mass, or by calling the 
parish office. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday 4 to 4:30 PM or by appointment 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Please enter through the east door, lower 
level during office hours, or the outside  
chapel door:  
Tuesdays 9:00 AM - 10:00PM 
Wednesdays 9:00AM - 9:00PM 
Thursdays 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Infant Baptism Preparation 
Baptismal instruction is the 2nd Saturday 
of Jan., March, May, July, Sept. and Nov., 
10:30 AM in Emerald Hall. To sign up 
for the class, call the Parish Office. 
Baptisms 
The 1st Sunday of the month at 12PM, and 
the 3rd Sunday at the Masses. Dates for 
Baptism may be set after you have attended 
instruction. We encourage you to attend 
before the birth of your child.  
New Parishioner Registration  
Is available during office hours Monday thru 
Friday OR on-line: www.churchofstpatrick.com 

Marriages 
Contact the Parish Office a minimum of 
twelve months prior to the wedding date. 

Office Hours * Summer Schedule 
8:30 AM - 4:30 PM ~ Monday thru Thursday 
8:30 AM - Noon ~ Friday 
Bulletin Notices 
Submit in writing at the Parish Office or to 
bulletin@churchofstpatrick.com by noon on 
Monday. Occasionally deadlines vary due to 
holiday schedules. Please contact the parish 
office with questions. 
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Pastor’s Column—Fr. Brian Fier 

Tommie Milton, Bill Klein, Lisa M. Johnson,  
Ed Gorski, Diane Last, Jo Skoglund 

Psalm 31:2 “In you, LORD, I take refuge.” 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER: 

Links at www.churchofstpatrick.com 

Dear Fellow Parishioners: 
Summer greetings! I hope everyone is taking time to enjoy this beautiful season. 
An elderly priest once told me that the heat and humidity are God’s way to slow 
us down to reflect on and celebrate the important gifts/responsibilities in our lives.  
This is also a time when we begin to look forward to the coming program year. If 
you have been following the work of our parish leaders this past year then you are 
waiting with great anticipation to see the fruits of all their hard work. Yes, the Par-
ish Pastoral Council, the Finance Council, the staff and the trustees have been pre-
paring to announce a new administrative model. Well, as you may know, even the 
best of intentions can be delayed by God’s intervention, or in this instance our 
archbishop --- J 
Earlier this summer Archbishop Hebda made the following announcement: “…our 
archdiocese will be embarking on a synod, our first since 1939. A synod is a for-
mal representative assembly designed to help a bishop in his shepherding of the 
local Church. It is my hope that the process…involving every parish in our archdiocese, will help us over the next 
two years to draw on the gifts that have been bestowed in such abundance on the faithful of this archdiocese to 
discern and establish clear pastoral priorities in a way that will both promote greater unity and lead us to a more 
vigorous proclamation of Jesus’ good news.” 
The first step is for our parish to put together an “Ambassador Team” (AT) to represent us for the synod. The 
team should reflect the age and cultural diversity of our parish, and be balanced in men and women. Team mem-
ber attributes should include a joyful and active faith life. Approximately twelve people are needed. For example, 
the makeup could include: 

1) Pastor, 
2) Staff person, 
3) High School student (needs to have received Sacrament of Confirmation), 
4) Young adult or single person, 
5) Young couple (with young children), 
6) Couple (with school age children), 
7) Empty nester couple (or single), 
8) Retired couple (or single)/ grandparent. 
 

These past weeks our parish leaders have been working hard to identify who could possibly serve on our AT. In 
fact, some of you may have already been contacted. I hope all will be open to the invitation. If you have not yet 
been contacted, and have some interest in serving as a member, please feel welcome to contact any parish leader 
for more information and/or to offer your name. The deadline to submit the names of our AT is September 3rd.  I 
encourage everyone to open his or her hearts and consider the Archbishop’s invitation.  
More information will be coming in the near future. I do believe the time commitment is reasonable. I also believe 
the rewards will be great. The Archbishop is asking for our input. How will we respond? 
Summer blessings, 
Fr. Brian  
P.S., while we do need to put the Archbishop’s needs ahead of our own parish needs, do not think that we will for-
get all our parish plans. After we get our AT organized, then we can address our local concerns. Watch for a No-
vember announcement. Most likely we will be hoping to hold some all-parish meetings this January.
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FAITH FORMATION  
- Teresa Neuman  

Questions on any of the following articles, please call  
651-621-1565 or email tneuman@churchofstpatrick.com. 

REGISTRATION FOR THE UPCOMING FAITH 
FORMATION YEAR IS OPEN!!! If you have a child 
who will be four years old by September 1, 2019 or children 
in kindergarten through 10th grade, come help them grow 
their faith by interacting with other children their age at 
Faith Formation. We have engaging curriculum, family re-
treats and Whole Community Catechesis where parents and 
adults can engage in learning about our shared faith while 
their children attend Faith Formation. Registration forms are 
online at churchofstpatrick.com and hard copies are availa-
ble on the Faith Formation information table in the lower 
level of the church across from the elevator. We accept ma-
jor credit cards, checks or cash for tuition payments. 
Attention Parishioners who are interested in completing 
their sacramental journey or know someone who is in-
terested in becoming Catholic: I am cur rently seeking 
candidates for RCIA-Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. 
If you know of someone who is interested in learning about 
our Catholic Faith or someone who although raised Catholic 
never received all their sacraments of Initiation-Baptism, 
Eucharist and Confirmation please contact Teresa by email 
or phone to set up an appointment. 
HAVE YOU DREAMED OF BEING A HOLLYWOOD 
DIRECTOR? How about engaging in directing on a 
smaller scale? Faith Formation is looking for an adult or a 
couple of adults to oversee the Epiphany Performance at the 
beginning of January. The director will hold auditions and 
assign parts for the play and then hold rehearsals at their 
convenience. Usually there are about 6 rehearsals over the 
course of several months – Oct. to the end of Dec. if you 
would like to engage in this fun activity and oversee the pro-
duction on January 5th, 2020 please contact Teresa. 
ATTENTION PARISHIONERS WHO ARE SEEKING 
TO VOLUNTEER WITH CHILDREN/YOUTH OR 
VULNERABLE ADULTS: In order to volunteer as a cate-
chist, substitute or parent helper for Faith Formation, parent 
or grandparents must participate in the essential 3: have a 
criminal check, sign a code of conduct and attend a Virtus 
class. The same is true for parishioners who wish to be 
homebound ministers. Please contact Teresa if you are inter-
ested in starting the process. Once done the essential 3 com-
ponents are good for 3 years. St. Patrick’s is hosting the Vir-
tus class on Monday, August 26th at 6 PM to meet one of 
the essential 3 obligations. Questions or interested in volun-
teering? Contact Teresa Neuman. 
Faith Formation is seeking catechists (teachers of the 
faith) for the upcoming programming year: Faith For-
mation needs catechists on Sunday mornings for pre-school 
to 5th grade and on Wednesday evenings for pre-school to 
8th grade. If you are interested in being a catechist or to find 
out what is involved in being a catechist, please contact Te-
resa Neuman or Bryan Collins.  

SPY: St. Pat’s Youth 
Questions on any of the following articles, please call 

651-621-1562 or email bcollins@churchofstpatrick.com 

SPY Mission Trip Update: Save the date for a recap 
and shareholder’s meeting on Sunday, September 15th 
at 9:15 AM in Emerald Hall. Our youth will lead a ses-
sion on lessons learned during the trip as well as show 
pictures. All are invited. Come and learn about how 
our youth made a positive difference this summer! 

DON’T FORGET US DURING THE SUMMER 
With Summer now in full swing and families away on 
vacations or at their lake homes, St. Patrick’s still 
needs your financial support. We 
still have the electrical, water and 
daily operating expenses along 
with staff salaries and our loan. 
You can drop your contribution off 
in the office during business hours 
or put it the mailbox outside the 
office door, drop it in the mail or 
better yet think about EFT 
(electronic fund transfer). To start EFT contact Cindy 
in the parish office and she will get you started. Enjoy 
the Summer! - Cindy 

Thursday, August 15 
Holy Day of Obligation 

Masses at Noon and 7 PM 

Liturgy Corner: Liturgical ministers are needed to 
serve on Thursday, August 15 at the Noon & 7 PM 
Masses celebrating the Solemnity of the Assumption 
of Mary. Sign-up sheets will be on the doors of the 
usher closet. Alternatively, liturgical ministers may 
sign up via Ministry Scheduler Pro. If you need your 
MSP sign-in information, please contact the Director 
of Music and Liturgy 
(kthompson@churchofstpatrick.com). 

July Parish Updates: 
New Parishioners 

Jill Michaelis 
Maria Torres 

Baptisms 
Ricki Elizabeth Clemens 
Axl Andrew Hoaglund 

Faye Rose Kryzer 
Maverick Thomas Mudek 

Funerals 
Thomas W. Schneider 

Brenda Petersen-Willenbring 
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Phone 651-455-6624 

Fax 651-455-8984 

Website www.churchofstpatrick.com 

Bulletin bulletin@churchofstpatrick.com 

Facebook Church of St. Patrick 
 Inver Grove Heights 

Twitter @StPatrickIGH 

Rev. Fr. Brian Fier, Pastor   Ext. 1563 

bfier@churchofstpatrick.com 

Deacon John Vomastek     

jvomastek@churchofstpatrick.com 

Parish Trustees 

Judy LeMire    651-587-9366 

Doug Fangmeier   651-457-2309 

Administration 

Cindy Reckinger, Parish Administrator Ext. 1561 

creckinger@churchofstpatrick.com 

Denise Stoffel, Recep./Admin Asst. Ext. 1560 

dstoffel@churchofstpatrick.com 

Dave Franzwa, Lead Facilities Engineer  Ext. 1571 

dfranzwa@churchofstpatrick.com 

Ed Rudquist, Facilities Engineer 

Kayleigh Fenton, Event Manager  Ext. 1570 

kfenton@churchofstpatrick.com 

Peg Johnston, Pastoral Minister & Parish Nurse  
       Ext. 1566 

pjohnston@churchofstpatrick.com 

Faith Formation 

Teresa Neuman, Director   Ext. 1565 

tneuman@churchofstpatrick.com 

Bryan Collins, Director of Youth Ministry 
       Ext. 1562 

bcollins@churchofstpatrick.com 

Linda Levi, Faith Formation Asst. Ext. 1568 

llevi@churchofstpatrick.com 

Liturgy & Worship 

Kim Thompson, Director   Ext. 1564 

kthompson@churchofstpatrick.com 

St. Patrick’s Parish Team OUR CONTRIBUTION 
1,002 Registered Families 
 

162 Family Envelopes & 117 Electronic deposits through August 4, 2019 
Weekly Collection $10,033  Year to Date: 07/01/2019 - 08/04/2019 

Electronic Giving $7,783  Sunday Giving $86,364 

Total for the Week $17,816  Sunday Budget Needed $105,535 

Total Revenue Needed  
 Weekly 

$21,107  Sunday Shortfall -$19,171 

Weekly Shortfall -$3,291  Other Income: Festival: 
                      Holydays: 

$0 
$0 

 Youth Contributions to date: $31 Please consider making a charitable 
gift to the Church of St. Patrick in 
your will or trust. Thank you.   Total Shortfall -$19,140 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: Plan Wisely 
What would happen if you found out right now that relatives of 

yours were coming into town tomorrow, and they hoped to stay with 
you? You can either tell them they can't stay with you, or you immedi-
ately begin a process of furiously cleaning, straightening up, and gro-
cery shopping in anticipation of your guests. If you don't have to do 
anything to prepare because your home is perfect, clean, and fully 
stocked, perhaps you don't live in your home or you are obsessive 
compulsive. I suspect most people reading this would go into panic 
mode! 

We spend much time putting off things until later. Then when 
something unexpected happens, we swing into action to deal with it or 
prepare for its effects. We would have acted differently if we knew 
what was coming down the road. 

What does your stewardship way of life look like? Are you living as 
if you have forever, or are you living as if Jesus could return any mo-
ment and your life here on earth could end tomorrow? The gift of time 
is often taken for granted. If we live more mindfully of that gift, we 
waste less of it and maximize the moments in which we find our-
selves. We give of ourselves in ways that are more meaningful and 
productive. The gift of tomorrow is not promised to you, but the gift 
of today has already been given. Use this day wisely because who 
knows what tomorrow may bring.  
-Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS  



MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS 
Saturday (8/10)  St. Lawrence  
   8:00AM Scripture & Communion    
   5:00PM † Gilbert & Celestine Magsamen | †James Lawler 
Sunday (8/11) 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00AM People of the Parish  
 10:30AM † Joseph D. & Shirley M. Francis 
Monday (8/12) St. Jane Frances de Chantal  
   8:00AM Scripture & Communion 
Tuesday (8/13)  Sts. Pontian and Hippolytus  
   6:30PM † Joe Kegler | † Carol Dufault 
Wednesday (8/14) St. Maximilian Kolbe  
   8:00AM † Rita Ziehlsdorff | † Dorothy Dufault  
Thursday (8/15) The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
  12:00PM † Bernice Heath | 0 Chase Jacobson 
   7:00PM † John & Marian Mitchell | 0 Schaefer Family 
Friday (8/16) St. Stephen of Hungary  
   8:00AM † Jose Tharayil | † Joseph Guild 
Saturday (8/17)  St. Lawrence  
   8:00AM Scripture & Communion    
   5:00PM People of the Parish  
Sunday (8/18) 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00AM † Tanya Denzer | † Joe Kegler 
 10:30AM † Don Bartsch | † Terry Gerten 
NOTE: Scr ipture and Communion services and weekday 
Masses will be held. In the Chapel. Rosary Prayed M-S at 7:30 AM  
0 - Living † - Deceased  

Upcoming at St. Pat’st’ss 
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· Canned Meat 
· Pancake Mix& Syrup 
· Tuna 
· Hygiene products 
· Canned Fruits 
· Toothpaste/Mouthwash 
· Fruit Juice  
· Jelly 

· Soups with Meat  
· Tuna-Chicken-

Hamburger Helper 
· Paper Bags 
· Non-sugared Cereal  
· Tomato Products 
· Granola Bars 
· Canned Vegetables 

FOOD SHELF NEEDS (Neighbors Inc. and Trinity Mission) 

READINGS 
for the week of  August 11th         ©Liturgical Publications 

Sunday:   Wis 18:6-9/Ps 33:1, 12, 18-19, 20-22  
   [12b]/Heb 11:1-2, 8-19/Lk 12:32-48 
Monday: Dt 10:12-22/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 
   [12a]/Mt 17:22-27 
Tuesday: Dt 31:1-8/Dt 32:3-4ab, 7, 8, 9 and 12  
   [9a]/Mt 18:1-5, 10, 12-14 
Wednesday: Dt 34:1-12/Ps 66:1-3a, 5 and 8, 16-17 
   [cf. 20a and 10b]/Mt 18:15-20 
Thursday: Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 10ab/Ps 45:10, 11,  
   12, 16 [10bc]/1 Cor 15:20-27/Lk 1:39-56 
Friday:   Jos 24:1-13/Ps 136:1-3, 16-18, 21-22 and 
   24/Mt 19:3-12 
Saturday: Jos 24:14-29/Ps 16:1-2a and 5, 7-8, 11  
   [cf. 5a]/Mt 19:13-15 
Next Sunday: Jer 38:4-6, 8-10/Ps 40:2, 3, 4, 18 [14b]/ 
    Heb 12:1-4/Lk 12:49-53  

Sunday  August 11th 
   7:30PM AA, Rm 48, 49 

Tuesday  13th 
   7:00PM Franciscan Fraternity, Room 48 

Thursday  15th 
   5:30PM Circle of Friends, Emerald Hall 

Sunday  August 18th 
   7:30PM AA, Rm 48, 49 

Monday   19th 
   6:30PM Grandparent Ministry, Emerald Hall 

Tuesday  20th 
   6:00PM Rummage Sale Collection, 
   Lower Parking Lot 
   6:30PM Franciscan Council, Room 48 

Wednesday  21st 
   6:00PM Catechist Training, Emerald Hall 

Sunday  August 25th 
   6:30PM Cursillo Potluck, Shamrock Hall 
   7:30PM AA, Rm 48, 49 

Tuesday  27th 
   6:00PM Rummage Sale Collection, Emerald Hall 

Sunday  September 1st 
   7:30PM AA, Rm 48, 49 

Tuesday  3rd 
   6:00PM Rummage Sale Collection, Emerald Hall White Pines - August 13 at 2:00 PM - Archbishop Hebda 

ADORATION: For peace in our country! If my 
people, who are called by my name, will humble them-
selves and pray and seek my face and turn from their 
wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, and I will 
forgive their sin and will heal their land. – 2 Chroni-
cles 7:14. Have questions or concerns please call 
Kathy Larsen 651-451-6996 or Clara Trapp 651-451-
0948. NEW ADORATION POLICY: The keypad 
for entry will no longer be available on the Adoration 
Chapel door starting August 1. The door will be open 
for entry during the normal adoration times, and be 
locked when adoration is not scheduled. 

OTHER MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS 
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REMINDERS: Attic Treasures Rummage Sale:  We 
will NOT be collecting items for the Rummage Sale 

until the evening of Tuesday, August 20, 27 & Sept. 3.  
Rummage sale items are NOT accepted in the office. 
Country Store, Purse Palace, Blanket Bingo, Silent 

Auction and Spirit & Wine Toss:  Donations will 
NOT be accepted in the office until Aug. 5. 

   September 12th - 14th 
Attic Treasures Rummage Sale 

Saturday, September 14 
Taco Dinner, Pull tabs, Showdown Poker, 

Country Store 

Sunday, September 15 
Pulled Pork Dinner, Festival Food Court, Car 
Show, *new this year* Inflatable Slide, Kids 

Games and so much more 

Purse Palace: Circle of Fr iends will set 
up shop for the third annual Purse Palace 
at St. Pat's Festival. Once again we are 
asking for donations of gently used purses 

to sell at the Festival. 
Drop off boxes will be 
located in the Gathering 
Space and near the en-
trance on the lower level 
through September 1. 
This booth is always a 
crowd favorite. Let's 

make it a success once more. 

The Silent Auction needs YOU! I am grateful every year for the generosi-
ty of our parishioners and the items they donate to our auction. The auc-
tions wouldn’t be possible otherwise. Due to many circumstantial changes, 
we will not have many “traditional” large value, “priceless” items this year. 
And, that SIGNIFICANTLY impacts the Auction’s success. We are partic-
ularly looking for “bigger” items/experiences worth $100 or more or 
“priceless.” Ideas? Do you have professional sports game tickets? Would 

you donate a pair for one game? Do you have any personal or professional “connections” for a resort, hotel, or bed 
and breakfast? Season tickets for a theater, concert, or performance? Behind the scenes access to radio/tv stations? 
Historical homes? Breweries? Wineries? Tours? Have something neat you would like to host such as a tasting? 
Meal at your home? The possibilities are endless! Please know we may have access to some monetary funds. So, if 
creating a donation with some financial contribution would makes it possible, we can make that work!  (For exam-
ple, we pay for one night, business donates one night. We get two nights for the auctions!) If you have an idea but 
prefer not to reach out, I will! Please pass along all contacts and leads! Questions? Ideas? Contact Christina Rahm, 
phone/text: 651.308.2798 or email christinarahm@gmail.com. 

Bottle Shoppe 

Please help support The Bottle Shoppe 
this year by taking an empty bottle (or 
2!) and returning it filled with prizes.  

As in the past, bottles will be separated 
– a section for youth and a section for 
adults. Use your imagination and have 
some fun as you fill the bottles. Empty 
bottles are available in the Gathering 
Space.  Filled bottles should be re-
turned to the Gathering Space by 

Thursday, September 12 to allow for 
sorting and set up. Thank you for sup-

porting our Fall Festival! 
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Community Notes 
Personhood at the Beginning of Life: Presentation by Dr. Maureen Condic, Ph.D. August 13, 7-9 p.m. Uni-
versity of St. Thomas, St. Paul (3M Auditorium, Owens Science Hall). This event is co-sponsored by Pro-Life 
Action Ministries and the University of St. Thomas ProLife Center. Dr. Condic is an Associate Professor of Neu-
robiology and Anatomy at the University of Utah School of Medicine and a member of the National Science 
Board. A question and answer period will follow her presentation. Hourly-fee parking is available at Anderson 
Parking Ramp. Cost is $5 and preregistration is required. For more information or to register Contact James 
Hentges at james.hentges@plam.org, (651) 797-6361. Register at https://register.cornerstone.cc/plam+event. 
Join Klecatsky & Sons Funeral Homes on Sunday, August 18th as we celebrate the careers of Tom & Dick 
Klecatsky. Together, in their nearly 100 years of combined service, they have aided thousands of grieving families 
at this very church and in the greater local area. An Open House will be held in their honor from 1-5 PM at 
Klecatsky & Sons Southern Chapel, 414 Marie Avenue, South St. Paul. Please join us in honoring these dedicated 
funeral professionals. 
Pro-life Gathering: Minnesota Citizens Concerned for  Life (MCCL) will offer  a br ief pro-life presentation 
on October 10 from 7 to 8 PM at St. Joseph’s Catholic Church in West St. Paul. A light supper will be served at 6 
PM. You will learn about Minnesota abortion statistics, a lawsuit to overturn pro-life laws in Minnesota, the recent 
nationwide controversy surrounding the issue and more. Discover how you can make a difference in protecting 
and supporting unborn children and their mothers. Enjoy fellowship at this free one hour gathering. For more in-
formation, visit mccl.org/falltour.  

  Aug 17, 5:00 PM Aug 18, 8:00 AM Aug 18, 10:30 AM 
Sacristan Diane Reitter Charlie Barnum Patty Kruse 
Crucifer Tony Smith   Kevin Laundry 

Lector Karen Leif (1) 
Rita Guild (2) 

  Tony Sporer (1) 
Billie Conlon (2) 

Altar Server Steve Lock 
Dawn Lock 

  Kyle Laundry 
Anna Schaefer 

Extraordinary Minister 
of Holy Communion 

Joni Friske 
Ellen Giles 
Peter Hall 
Mike McCluney 
Kathy McCluney 
Tom Reitter 
Eileen Snaza 

  Doug Fangmeier 
Jan Fangmeier 
Bob McGibbon 
Joan Miller 
Lisa Overturf 
Kevin Sethre 
Mary Sethre 

Accompanist Mary Rimstad   Courtney Bush 
Cantor Jan Preiner   Kim Thompson 
Altar linens     Maria Schloesser 

Hospitality 

Linda Bauer 
Jim Casey 
Mike Heller 
JoAnn Heller 
Dennis Hemann 
Mary Ann Hemann 
NOT FILLED 

  Roy Gutzman (sub req.) 
Youth Hospitality 
Tim Wanzek 
Sonny Willenbring 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 

Hospitality Captain Denise Stoffel   David Wojnar 
Nurse/EMT Joni Friske   NOT FILLED 

Environment     Bonnie Boys - Plants in-
side 


